
Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust 
 

 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Landewednack Parish Council as Sole Trustee of the Lizard Recreation Ground Trust held on 

Thursday 12th June 2025 at The Lizard Reading Room.  

Present: 
 

Trustees: B Kessell (Chair), A Singleton, E Amiss, G Aldridge, I Fiske, A Lamb, A Pascoe, N Rowe, L Skewes,  
H Singleton (Secretary). M Willey and P Collins representing LAF&SC  

 

25/26- 1RGT To receive and accept apologies:  
 Apologies were received from E Amiss and I Fiske.  
 

25/26- 2RGT Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th March 2025:   The minutes were approved.  
 

25/26 3RGT Events:  The VE Day Beacon on the evening of 8th May 2025 was cancelled because of 
the overlap with Flora Day and the Club being closed. 
The Community Group will be holding various events during the summer, including 
Feast Day races -22nd June and The Lizard Fun Day – 17th August.  
 

25/26- 4RGT To Consider matters relating to the Football & Social Club. 
Receipts continue to be up, and the club is doing well with refurbishment well 
underway. Various events are planned. 
A smart meter will be installed at the clubhouse which opens the possibility of solar 
panel installation.  
There has been a broken window at the clubhouse, thought to have been caused by 
strimmer action. The Grounds Contractor has been in discussion to reach resolution with 
affected parties. Likewise a nearby building – which is also being mentioned as part of 
the National Grid review (see below).  
 

25/26-  5RGT  Other matters, including Projects:  
National Grid have been contacted about the state of the ground after their works. 
 

25/26 6RGT Play Area 
Trustees inspected the area following the annual safety inspection and report in April 
2025.  
Local contractors to be asked to repair the wooden fence slats. 
Repairs to the equipment are agreed to be necessary and a quotation obtained. 
Landewednack Parish Council has agreed to fund the replacements and repairs from 
Community Infrastructure Levy funds.  
Thanks were expressed to LAF&SC for their vigilance regarding littering in the area even 
when the patrons of the Club do not cause this. 
 

24/25 49RGT Accounts:  
It was agreed to approve payments as provided by the Secretary and ongoing payments 
as required to maintain contracts and safety.  
There are sufficient funds at present to meet the cost of ongoing Grounds work, as per 
the agreed contracts.  

24/25 50RGT Date of Next Meeting:  October 2025 unless called earlier  

 


